
July 2023 

Dear Parents,  

I am writing to request 100 Euros per child for the Anglophone Section Funds, academic year 

2023/24.  

Your 100 Euros contribution covers the section fund (85 Euros) and the class fund (15 Euros).  

We ask parents to make a single transfer as opposed to many small requests throughout the 

academic year.  

Those who decide not to contribute to the fund will be billed accordingly throughout the year. 

At the end of a school year, any class fund which has not been spent, moves up with your 

child to their new teacher.  At the end of P5, any left-over class fund is refunded back to 

parents.   

How your contribution is used 

Section Fund 

This fund is for the whole section.   Examples of what the fund supports include: the purchase 

of schemes of work; stationary and supplies; section events; performances and outings; 

assessment materials; teaching equipment and software/apps.   

A few examples of how the fund was used this year include: a Christmas theatre trip, a visit 

from a theatre company, sports day equipment, prizes for the Story Slam and the summer 

reading challenge, purchase of subscriptions such Times Table Rockstars, etc. 

Class Fund 

This fund is used by class teachers to buy small, disposable items such as craft materials, 

rewards, seasonal activities, celebrations, pens, pencils, art supplies, etc. 

Additional Payments 

We have much hope that your 100EUR, will cover all activities for the next school year.  

However, there are sometimes school events and projects that we were unable to plan for in 

advance.  In these circumstances, we may ask parents of the affected class(es) for an 

additional contribution. 

  



How to pay your fund contribution 

Bank transfer instructions 

Please make out a bank transfer, including your child's name and future class eg. Joe Smith 2EN in the reference. 

If you require a receipt, please contact me at john.whinder@teacher.eursc.eu   

Account holder: John Whinder (Anglophone Section coordinator)   

Bank: N26 

IBAN: DE20 1001 1001 2627 9654 55   BIC: NTSBDEB1XXX 

Amount: 100 Euros                                             

 

The section is currently looking for a parent volunteer to act as treasurer.  If you would be 

interested in this role, please contact Mr Whinder at the above email address. 

 

Power Maths in P1-P5 

We also ask parents to purchase the Power Maths Practice books for their children.  

Please only purchase the practice books, the school will provide the textbook. 

For children entering P1ENA 

Power Maths Year 1 Pupil Practice Book 1A ISBN: 9780435189723 

Power Maths Year 1 Pupil Practice Book 1B ISBN: 9780435189730 

Power Maths Year 1 Pupil Practice Book 1C ISBN: 9780435189747 

For children entering P2ENA 

Power Maths Year 2 Pupil Practice Book 2A ISBN: 9780435189754 

Power Maths Year 2 Pupil Practice Book 2B ISBN: 9780435189761 

Power Maths Year 2 Pupil Practice Book 2C ISBN: 9780435189778 

For children entering P3ENA 

Power Maths Year 3 Pupil Practice Book 3A ISBN: 9780435189846 

Power Maths Year 3 Pupil Practice Book 3B ISBN: 9780435189853 

Power Maths Year 3 Pupil Practice Book 3C ISBN: 9780435189860 

For children entering P4ENA 

Power Maths Year 4 Pupil Practice Book 4A ISBN: 9780435189877 

Power Maths Year 4 Pupil Practice Book 4B ISBN: 9780435189884 

Power Maths Year 4 Pupil Practice Book 4C ISBN: 9780435189891 

For children entering P5ENA 

Power Maths Year 5 Pupil Practice Book 5A ISBN: 9780435190392 

Power Maths Year 5 Pupil Practice Book 5B ISBN: 9780435190378 

Power Maths Year 5 Pupil Practice Book 5C ISBN: 9780435190347 

*All books are available from Amazon.de. 

We really appreciate your contributions and would like to thank you for your continued 

support.   
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Your child’s class teacher will give you more information on how your contribution has been 

used in their class newsletter. 

Yours sincerely,  

 

John Whinder  

Anglophone Section Coordinator  


